February 19, 1944

Mr. Fred Ellsworth, Secretary University of Kansas Alumni Ass'n. Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Fred:

I have secured Dr. Allen to be the principal speaker at the Cedar Rapids YMCA all-sports banquet on April 6th, and would appreciate it very much if you could send me some publicity material on Dr. Allen and the University which would be appropriate to be used in our local paper, "The Cedar Rapids Gazette", during the two or three weeks preceding this affair.

The sports editor, Tate Cummins, is a personal friend of mine, and he has promised us all the publicity we want.

If you have a newspaper mat of Dr. Allen's picture, or perhaps two or three different pictures, we would appreciate receiving them, along with any copy you can furnish us.

We would like to begin our advance publicity on this banquet about March 1st, and I will appreciate it if you can forward the material by that time.

Sincerely yours,

D.G.Isett HG